
 page 1 

SBSAG Minutes 

 

 FINAL 
Surf Boat Sport Advisory Groups Minutes 

Phone Meeting 
Thursday 24th August 2017, 8.00pm 

 

Present: 
Mark McCarthny (MM ) – Northern Region (Chair) 

Steve Dixon (SD) – Central Region 

Brett Hamer (BH) – Central Region 

Mike Lord (ML), Sport Manager, SLSNZ 

Neil Watts (NW) – Southern Region 

Michael (Willy) Kindred (MK) – Southern Region 

Apologies: 
Role to be filled – Eastern Region 

Role to be filled – Eastern Region 

Role to be filled – Northern Region 

Joel Davies (JD), National Sport Committee Rep 

 
 
Agenda: 

Ref Topic 

1 Surf Boat Series 

2 NZ Trial 

3 NZ Surf Boat Selector and Manager vacant positions 

4 General 

 
 
Meeting Notes: 

Ref Topic 

1 

Surf Boat Series: 
 
ML opened the discussion with an overview of the committees support so far for the changes 
discussed over email.  Currently there is mixed support for an event to be held at Waipu Cove on 
the 4th November – most crews wouldn’t travel to this unless they are Northern Region based.  The 
committee supports the inclusion of the 3rd round to be held in conjunction with CR Champs and 
there is good support for Whangamata Surf Boats and Waihi Surf Boats with Piha event being 
dropped from the series.   
 
It was raised that if we are to not hold a round in Waipu Cove then would Piha be looked at again 
to be part of the series?  Piha was discussed around the fit into the series and the following points 
made: 

 3 from the 5 events have cancelled age groups (U19M/W and U23 W) plus only allowing 
one race for U23 M and Open W to race.  So only the Open M got full racing. 

 Most traveling clubs don’t take their age group crews to the event due to the risk of being 
cancelled and the attendance of the event is the lowest compared to the other three events. 

 It was noted that there is space in the calendar for the Piha event to continue and be a 
standalone iconic event in the calendar.  This will allow the event to be able to run without 
issues of a series being joint to it with crews attending knowing that it’s all about the big 
surf. 

 It was also discussed that although the event has had a backup venue and there has been 
large surf which would warrant a venue shift so all age groups could race the event has 
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remained at Piha as this is what the event is all about “big waves”.  The SBSAG members 
thought that by being a standalone iconic event and not part of the series it allowed clubs to 
target the event better with the crews that are capable of racing in the large surf and not 
have the pressure of series points in play. 

 It was raised if there was criteria around when you should move your event to another 
venue.  ML explained the Event Management Committee (EMC) role in decision’s at events 
and that this would sit with the Event Manager, Event Safety Officer and Event Referee so 
it would be up to them if they felt it would need to be shifted.  Based on history shifting the 
event has not been supported by the EMC because of the events vison of racing in big surf. 

The outcome from the discussion was that Piha was not supported as part of the series for the 
above reasons but the SBSAG would love for the event to continue as an iconic event for Surf 
Boats and support the events to sit on its own.  SLSNZ would support Piha to deliver the event with 
the usual equipment, entry system and where needed officials contacts this season. 
 
Waipu Cove drafted event was discussed and the following notes taken: 

 The events are general preseason events for Northern Region and support currently for 
them is minimal. 

 Travelling clubs wouldn’t support the Waipu Cover event and also attend the trail the 
following weekend in the Mt as it would cost too much to travel and take time off work for 
both events. 

 
It was put forward to add a day of racing following the NZ Team Trial in the Mt on the 11th 
November which would be the 1st of the series events and remove the issues around Waipu Cove 
event. 

 It was noted that the trial and the event would still need to be separate days so the 
selectors get clear gauge and can match race who they need for the day.  The second day 
(12th November) would be series #1 for racing so allowing those crew who trial to be fresh 
on the Saturday. 

 Examination time was discussed with the event on the 11/12 of November.  The SBSAG 

thought that this would effect a small number of people and that there wasn’t any other 

options to move the event with the current calendar. 

The outcome of the discussion was that the 11th November would be the NZ Team Trail and 

the 12th November would be the Surf Boat Series #1.  Decision was endorsed by all of the 

SBSAG. 

 

Communication of the series dates are to be sent to the membership as a save the date type 

email on Monday 28th August.  Further endorsement is tbc from the NSC following. 

2 

NZ Trial: 
The trail is to be the same format as last year with crews competing in U23 or Open age categories 
over a 5 race series.  Full details to be released asap to the membership once council venue 
bookings have been completed. 

3 

NZ Surf Boat Selector and Manager vacant positions: 
Possible options were discussed of filling the Selectors and Managers positions.  It was noted that 
the Team Managers from last year were not happy with the crew’s feedback and parent feedback 
following last year’s event so would not be applying again this year for positions.  There was also 
concerns raised from the SBSAG around the handling of injuries of the NZ Crews following the 
Trials. 
 
The SBSAG will keep their ear to the ground with possible people for fill the positions and inform 
ML.  Ideally we need to have the positions filled by next months meeting. 
ML to see if there are any further rules that need to be put in place around the culture and values 
we stand by when representing NZ for future campaigns. 
ML to review the athlete agreement around injuries and notification of these issues so that SLSNZ 
has more control over what the crews are doing so we can put our best foot forward on the day. 

4 
General: 
The feeling was that generally the committee has achieved a lot in the last few years with the 
implementation of the Representative Event, Surf Boat Relays and now Lifesaver Relay.  A few 
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stumbling blocks currently with the trail and series dates due to the full calendar. 
 
There is a need to shoulder tap key people to see if they would be willing to sit on the committee 
from the Northern and Eastern Regions to get the committee back to full coverage of all regions. 
 
Meetings: 
The SBSAG discussed the meeting schedule and would like to hold monthly meetings to keep 
everything on track.  ML covered that he would be available every second meeting but can make 
the facilities for meeting available for the committee.  Next meeting to be the 28th September and 
then the 26th October. 

 
 
 
Summary of Actions: 

 

Ref 

 

Actions 

Person to 

action 

Complete 

by 

 

Status 

1 

 Communication of the series dates are to be 

sent to the membership as a save the date type 

email on Monday 28th August.  Further 

endorsement is tbc from the NSC following. 

ML 1 Sep 17 Completed 

2 
 Release full trial information memo asap once the 

council bookings have been made. 

ML 8 Sep 17 Started 

3 

 The SBSAG will keep their ear to the ground with 
possible people for fill the positions and inform ML.   

 ML to see if there are any further rules that need 
to be put in place around the culture and values 
we stand by when representing NZ for future 
campaigns. 

 ML to review the athlete agreement around 
injuries and notification of these issues so that 
SLSNZ has more control over what the crews are 
doing so we can put our best foot forward on the 
day. 

SBSAG 

 

ML 

 

 

 

ML 

ASAP 

 

1 Nov 17 

 

 

 

1 Nov 17 

Started 

 

To be started 

 

 

 

To be started 

4 
 ML to schedule next two meetings and send 

calendar invites. 

ML 8 Sep 17 To be started 

 


